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Construction Begins on Police/Fire Complex Expansion  
 
Renovations are underway at the Goldsboro Police Department and Goldsboro Fire 
Department complex on Center Street. Daniels & Daniels is the contractor for $5.3 
million project.  
 
Phase 1 of the expansion includes the construction of a new building housing 
evidence and investigations for the police department. Phase 2 will include: an office 
at the fire command building; and a police/fire classroom and conference room at 
the fire station. The existing building was constructed in 1977. Since then, the only 
major revisions have been the additions of the parking areas.   
 
The project cost also includes the construction of a replacement dorm building at 
Fire Station #4 on Poplar Street.  
 
The overall project is scheduled to be completed in 14 months. All visitors should 
enter in the front door of the Police Department on John Street. 
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